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Since the last Executive meeting on December 1, 2023 I have attended meetings of the Health Services Committee on December 7, 2023 and the Political Advocacy Committee on December 15, 2023.

The Health Services Committee formalized the statement on the need for a National Pharmacare Program using the New Mode Software, had a spirited discussion on the privatization of health care in many provinces in Canada, had some initial discussions on the rollout of the National Dental Plan and cost implications for seniors in Newfoundland and Labrador due to Express Scripts charging pharmacies for its service.

I was very impressed with the conversation and tone of dialogue at the initial meeting of the Political Advocacy Committee.  I thought the three standing committee reports were excellent and the members on the committees were impressed with their breath of information.  It became very clear to me that the committee wants to focus on two or three key issues over the next year and the Executive is going to need to decide how we want to proceed with the Strategic Plan going forward.  I also had the clear impression from members that Directors would appreciate a couple of ZOOM calls throughout the year to receive up-to-date information on ACER-CART issues.

I went back in the archives and sent the following documents to the Public Advocacy Committee:
1. National Pharmacare Program
2. Their Pharmacare Plan and Ours
3. Election 2015 National Pharmacare Program
4. Election 2019 National Pharmacare
5. Election 2019 Priorities – Prioritize Pharmacare
6. Election 2021 – National Pharmacare Plan
7. Aging in Place in Nova Scotia – Identified Needs and Recommendations

Respectfully submitted
Bill Berryman
